
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC INFORMATION CENTRE #2  

SUPPLY CAPACITY INCREASE FOR PALGRAVE WELL # 4 

Background 

The Region of Peel initiated a Class Environmental Assessment (Class EA) Study to plan for the 
necessary upgrades/modifications required at the Palgrave Well #4 Water Treatment Plant, located at 
9 Buckstown Trail. Infrastructure upgrades at the existing plant are needed to accommodate a 
proposed increase in water taking capacity of the existing municipal production well, Palgrave Well 
#4. This will provide additional supply capacity to the existing Caledon East/Palgrave Drinking Water 
System to meet the long-term water needs of the serviced area. 

Class EA Study Process 

The Class EA study is being conducted as a Schedule ‘C’ 
project as per the Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment document (October 2000, as amended in 
2007, 2011 & 2015). The study includes evaluation of 
alternative solutions and alternative design concepts, an 
assessment of potential impacts associated with the 
required works/infrastructure, and identification of measures 
to mitigate potential impacts, as well as public and review 
agency consultation.  

Public Information Centre (PIC) 

A first PIC session was held virtually on the Region’s 
webpage (https://www.peelregion.ca/public-
works/environmental-assessments/caledon/palgrave-ea-
well4.asp) from February 14, 2022, to Friday, March 4, 
2022. The purpose of the first PIC was to introduce the 
project, present the decision-making process, the 
preliminary alternatives under consideration, and the 
preferred alternative recommended for further examination.  

A second PIC session is scheduled for:  
 
Date:  Thursday, October 27th, 2022  
Time:   4:00 pm to 7:00 pm 
Location:  Palgrave Equestrian Facility in the Palgrave Community Room  

200 Pine Ave, Palgrave, ON, L7E 0M1  

The purpose of the second PIC is to present the results of the evaluation of the upgrade and 
modification options, introduce the recommended upgrade design concept to increase the 
capacity of Palgrave Well #4, and the next steps in the study. The second PIC will also provide an 
additional opportunity to gather feedback on the project and the recommendations of the Class 
EA study. 

Staff members from the Region of Peel and the consulting team, CIMA+, will be available to 
provide details on the project and discuss your comments. You are encouraged to attend the PIC 
and provide your comments. Comments received through the course of the study will be 
considered before a final decision is made.  

Anyone who wishes to comment on or to be involved in this Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment study should indicate their interest, preferably in writing to either of the project team 
members listed below:  

 
Erin Ihnat    
Region of Peel 
erin.ihnat@peelregion.ca 

Sandra Rodriguez 
CIMA+ 
sandra.rodriguez@cima.ca 

The Notice of PIC was first issued on October 20th, 2022. 
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